

ALUMNI NEWS Yol. XV No. 2 June, 1988 Totally Dependent On Your Support

Non-Profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID Cleveland, Ohio Permit No 1030

Alumni Association 3952 West 140 st. Cleveland, OH 44111

Ralph Pfingsten, Alumni Director

RETURN POSTAGE GUARANTEED

Class Notes

1900-1930's

Sara C. Harmon (6/18) sent us a copy of the program from her senior play-a patriotic pageant titled "COLUMBIA DRAWS THE SWORD." As Sara saus "patriotism was high and the citizenry was filled with the fervor of the war effort which was thought of as a crusade to rid the world of the scourge of war for all time" Derothy (Erman) Goodyear (6/28) put together a booklet for the members of her class commemorating the 60th anniversary of their graduation. Since many of these graduates were not currently listed in our files, we appreciate her thinking of us and hope those who will now receive the newsletter will enjoy it. Ruth (Weurick) Carpenter (1/29) sent us some memorabilia from the 20's and would like to see more news from the 20's grads. She recalled fondly the "great and talented" Miss Eddingfield. Doris (Barker) Yeend (6/31) also recalls Miss Eddingfield and others. Doris had received some things from the nephew of Zelma Bundy when she passed away. Included were some of Miss Bundu - first greu hairs; Doris hoped that she wasn't the cause of that grey. Walter Hamilton (1/32) is happy be a survivor of the forty who were the last to graduate from the old John Marshall. Phil (1/34) and Ann (Gunner) Donnelly (6/33) recently changed their address in Miami Shores, FL. Ruth Green (6/33) rereads th newsletter several times (as many of us do). Having lost her husband last sile is grateful that her family lives close by. Henry (1/33) and Bernice (Ushaefer) Streidl (35) have lived in Dallas, TX since 1951 and really enjoy "hearing about class members from many years ago." Les (1/34) and Mae (McKa) Sternecker (6/34) recently celebrated their golden anniversay at a a Weymo th, OH. Present were members of the original wedding party RutneMcKay) Aussem (6/37) and Villiam Mohr (1/34). Jean (Rider) McCormick (6/33) of Blairsville, GA discovered thru the Alumni News that a classmate of hers had also lived in her town. Maureen Malone (6/34) had a "great visit" with several classmates in the Coral Gables, FL area. George Marin (1/3%, enjoys the newsletter in his Oak Harbor, WA home. Karsten and Ella Mae (Lutz) Solberg (1/34) celebrated their 50th anniversary in Miami. Helping celebrate were their son Ronald (6/60) and his wife Ginny (Gander) Solberg (6/60), their daughter, Sharon (Solberg) Suer (6/62), and many other alumni including Ralph Armstrong (6/34), Phil (1/34) and Ann (Gunner) Donnelly (6/33), Thomas Donnelly (1/46) and Terese (Gunn ir) Walsh (1/35). Ethel Kane (1/35) feels fortunate "not to feel the passage of time." She still works and prefers a job that keeps her physically active. Winifred (Swaddling) Gansler (6/35) retired to FL eleven years ago; she enjoys the warm climate and all the news of former classmates. Zita (Herold) Gonozy (6/35) enjoys the news but wishes there was more from her class. Daniel Haller (6/36) appreciates the news in Roanoke, VA where he is a realtor. Lowell Parks (6/36) said the newletter caused some reminiscing and didn't think that he and his classmates were "really such antiques yet." Howard (6/37) and Bernice (Fischer) Walker (6/36) are enjoying retirement at their same Cleveland location. Edythe (Sale) Maxim (1/36) recently received an award from "Silver Wings" at the Air Force Museum in Dayton. This is an organization for men and women who solved at least 25 years ago. Bill

retirement Betty (Whitty) Keeler (6/45) is busy putting the final touches on the 43rd reunion for the '45 classes Arlene (Arelt) Vindau (6/45) has been busy volunteering at the Brooklyn Senior Center and is looking forward to the reunion Marian Unterberger (6/46) is still looking for some help to plan the reunion for her class David C. Weber (6/47) is currently selling real estate in the Leesburg, FL area. He retired as a colonel from the USAF and as a guidance counselor and coach with the Parma City Schools Ken Boehmert (6/47) had moved to San Francisco 32 years ago. He appreciates keeping in touch via the Ruth (McLaughlin) Scebbi (6/47) recently retired as underwriting manager for an insurance firm. She invites any 6/47 grads on their way to or from Las Vegas to "Drop in! The weathers's great!" Marcella (Foy) Herten (6/47) has begun some exploratory work on the possibility of a reunion for her class. Kathrun (Mossford) Schafer (6/48) has lived in Merritt Island, FL for the past 22 years. She would be interested in learning if and when a reunion is being planned. Ruth (Miller) Bertrand (6/48) writes that her twin sister Rita (Miller) Crouch (6/48) is retired in San Diego from Kansas City. Ruth also indicated she'd be willing to help on a reunion committee. Charlotte (Farichild) Popcock (6/48) enjoys spending winters in California and the summers in New Jersey. Richard Pearson (6/48) of Raleigh, NC wonders if, when, and where there will be a reunion. Dave Veitzel (6/48) writes from (ingwood, TX that he would be very interested in helping and attending a class eunion (" sounds like there is a lot of interest in a '48 reunion-if someone is nterested in getting the ball rolling, please let us know-there is no federal law that says you can't have a 41st or any other year reunion.) Betty (Werle) Ciryak (1/49) is now living in Avon Lake E lanor Verdile (6/49) has been a high school English teacher for 28 years and emembers how some of our John Marshall eachers were excellent role mode? St. teaches at Parma Senior High. Dolores rasenchack (6/49) wondered why the Alumni News stopped coming considering

some hadn't died or moved. I confess that I'm at a loss to explain this, but we've ut her back on the list

1950's

Margaret (Poczi) Kraft (1/51) and her husband raise geblvieh cattle on their farm outside of Duluth, MN. She'd love to hear from former classmates. Ronald Parsons (6/51) has retired following 31 years with AT&T working on a degree in refrigeration, heating and air conditioning (Chaney) Barton (6/51) sent a short note from San Antonio, TX expressing appreciation for the newsletter Kathleen Craft (6/51) has been living in "beautiful upstate NY for over 10 years with her wonderful second husband." They wave nine children between them and 13 grandchildren. Marianne (Sekerak) Bur le (6/51) is the office manager of Far West Center, 'a non-profit mental health agency. A note in the last newsletter about "people caring about others" prompted her to write. It seems that no less than thirteen UMH alumni have given ime and support in volunteering and staffing capabilities to this organization. Our hats are off to them all Nancy (Varren) Clemons (6/52) enjoys hearing about graduates' accomplishments through the newsletter Eleanore (Reichel) Petroff (6/52) recently moved to Charlotte, NC from the Detroit area when her husband was transferred. They don't miss the snow at all and have already run into

a couple of JMH'ers. Marcia (Yoder) Brown (6/54) is a "Lab Tech" for the Mayo Clinic in Rochester and president of the League of Women Voters. Her husband is the county director for United Way. They occasionally see David (1/54) and Kathy (Hayda) Freehauf (6/54). Kathy is an executive secretary at Control Data, and David is director of counselors at a high school. Nancy (Buckley) Kaiser (6/54) and her husband live outside Philadelphia where she is a successful realtor. Their three children are living all over the world. She'd love to hear from classmates in the area. Pat (Julius) Yacobucci (1/55) is living in North Ridgeville and is a public affairs assistant at NASA. She has four children and four grandchildren. She likes to hear what some of her old friends are doing. Major General Paul Harvey (1/55) earned his second star in July. He is responsible for all airlift forces which are stationed in nine European countries. Nancy (Claspy) Swenson (1/55) filled us in on the Claspy clan. Twin sister Nadine (1/55) teaches and lives in Wilmington, DE. Lois (6/59) works for National City Bank in Cleveland while brother Paul (1/53) is a Ph.D. at Case Western Reserve University. Mea-while Nancy is keeping busy with two in college, one in 7th grade, and the planning of their oldest daughters' wedding this spring. Nancy also does some substitue teaching. Helen (Hallett) Hausch-Sloan (6/54) loves the newsletter at her new Houston, TX address. Carol (Vessel) Hulec (6/55) and her husband will celebrate their 30th anniversary this year. She is a supervisor in customer service at Cleveland Twist Drill. The Hulecs have three children. Jouce (Jamison) Caldwell (6/55) remembers Ted Oleski "what he taught and how he presented his classes were classics." Claudia (Grell) House (6/55) has been a police dispatcher in Wadsworth for the last three years, and has taken up various needle crafts. "Have three children and 2.5 grandchildren. Would very much like to hear from old friends as I have been out of touch for a long time and just now starting to try to reconnect with old friends". One of Marshall's most avid supporters over the years has been Bay Village Prosecutor Joe Valore (1/56). The Marshall connection continues in his law office with Emmy Lou (Cheer) Valore (6/57), Thomas Coltman (6/51), Arlene (Lusko) Radio (1/56), and Marcia (Hansinger) Eland (6/57) all on the payroll. Gretchen (Klein) Klein (1/56) has earned her Ph.D. from Northwestern University and is a program director at the National Science Foundation in Washington. She is married to Jacques Klein, an American diplomat. They have two children. From the Cleveland Edition, 3/3/88..."Her voice is for the American Song...she's like a female Mel Torme...her voice is so delicate that some of the notes never seem to end". The vocalist is Marilun (Gubics) Holderfield (6/56) who entertains six nights a week at "Sammy's" in the Cleveland Flats. Ken Tischler (1/57) sent his support for the computer and a note of thanks. Betsy (Dixon) Byrne (1/57) has just moved back to Cleveland after 12 years in Avon Lake. She is still pursuing her career as a heavy equipment operator and since she has the winters off, she has beentraining a standardbred horse to a saddle. Robert P. McGuire (6/57) has recently been named supervisor of engineering reports and contracts for East Ohio Gas Company. Dr. Thomas Moss (6/57) is glad to be back in Cleveland after a 25 year absence. He is Dean of Graduate Studies and Research at Case Western Reserve. His family, including four daughters, live in Shaker Heights. Lou Changeri (6/57) is the owner of "Air Works Balloons" in Brooklyn, OH. Balloons "for every occassion." Ralph Pfingsten (1/58) continues his research for the Ohio Department of Natural

Resources on the status of hellbenders in Ohio. His book, "The Salamanders of Ohio "should be available later this year. (I just threw this in to see if you were still paying attention). Jouce (Kouba) Murphy (6/58) continues to teach English at JMH and in her spare time keeps the financial records of the Alumni Association in order. Neil Schilke (6/58) and his family still live in Rochester. MI. They spend as much time skiling in Colorado as they can. He has an exciting job in the GM research laboratories. Skip (6/58) and Horma (Henneges) Dehme (6/58) are living in Olmted Falls and "trying to keep our business solvent and hopefully make a profit " Diana (Staynskas) Moran (1/59) recently received her Master's Degree in English from Cleveland State University. She has been teaching English in the Parma School System since 1963. She'd like to see more news from her class. Col. David Reed (6/59) is currently a student at the Air Force's Air Wars College in Montgomery, AL while his family remains in VA. In the "small world" department, he met Tim and Nancy Martin (6/57) at Newport News, VA; recently worked with Ginny Mattern (6/74) at the Pentagon: and his son has been dating the daughter of Paul Kaminski (6/60). Barbara (Hatzo) Oppenheim (6/59) has been elected president of the P.A. Urion firm, Chicago based public relations counselors. Michael (6/59) and Mary (Jump) Kube (6/60) both enjoy the newsletter Michael is the senior partner of his law firm in downtown Cleveland.

1960's

Dick Van Bergen (1/60) is a consultant in the computer industry and lives in Solon. He still reminisces occasionally with friends about high school days. Peggu (Matson) Heavey (6/60) sent a short note saying how she enjoyed the newsletter as did Rich Tressa (6/60) who always looks for familiar names. Merrill Liebensberger (1/61) has again become the wandering minstrel as his employer has transferred him to Phoenix. He says "at least in Phoenix the drivers are safer than those in L.A." Melodie (Miller) Austin (6/61) is a personal image consultant to local business and television personalities. For the third consecutive year she was named #1 image consultant in the world by the Fashion Academy of California. Separate notes from Elroy Vill (6/62) and Marian (Your) Lang (6/62) indicate that their reunion was a tremendous success. (No doubt in large part to their efforts). Margaret Reed (1/63) is head of the math department at the Cleveland Public School of Science. Gary Fabian (6/63) has lived in Los Angeles since '83. He is studying to be a recording engineer after deciding to make a midlife career change. Sandra (Pastor) Farrington (6/63) of Silver Spring, MD works as a speech/language pathologist for the Montgomery County Public Schools. She has introducted her daughter to two enduring friends-JMH and Doreen (Neuhoff) Uhas (6/63). Dianne (Maley) Soldenberg (6/63) wrote from Indianapolis wondering if her class would be having a reunion. Robert Rast (6/63) sent a request from Arlington, TX for some back issues of the newsletter. Ron Struhar (1/64) lives in North Ridgeville with his family. He is a Fire Safetyman/Paramedic at Hopkins Airport. He is also active in aviation and owns his own 1948 Beechcraft, Lt. Col. Brian Mickley (6/64) is currently serving in the U.S. Army in Korea. He'll be returning to Atlanta this summer and is particularly interested in his 25th reunion next year. From Dr. Robert Wido (6/43) comes a note about Joan (Craig) Brzezinski (6/64). Joan is a medical secretary in sports medicine at the

Cleveland Clinic. David Hoke (6/64) writes that "after a two year all expense paid vacation with the Army, including 13 months in sunny southeast Asia, I became a Cleveland Police Officer and have found several JMH alumni in the Department." Judu (Costanzo) Schordock (1/65) enjoys the newletter at her new residence in North Royalton. Elaine (Ahern) Jack (1/65) and her family are in the Army. They were in Kansas, but by the time this news arrives, theu'll be in England. On a recent round trip flight from Honolulu to San Francisco, the cockpit crew included Captain Lennie (Sorenson) Muttick (6/65) and the Engineer, Dick Semon (6/65). They had a great time talking about the good old days. Bill Veiss (6/65) was delighted to receive his first ever newsletter. Bill has made a career out of the Air Force; his last nine years have been in Alaska. He likes the travel and the interesting people he has met, but, "the family separation is tough." He and his wife have two teenage daughters. Tom Mortenson (1/66) is "alive and well in Canada." He is presently vice president of sales for Johnsons Wax in Canada. William Schatz (6/66) moved to St. Louis in '72 to start his own company. The Alumni News was brought to his attention by another grad so we have added him to our list. He wondered when the class will assemble again. (Judging from the way that committee worked, their 25th should be great). James Grayshaw (6/66) is a judge in the Civil Court of New York City. He is also a charter member of a local chapter of the Vietnam Veterans of America. James and his family live in Bayside, NY. Hamsa (Darlene) Hanzak (1/68) is an RN in Minneapolis where she works with premature infants. Doris (Hempstead) Harris (6/68) wrote from Indianapolis inquiring about her 20th reunion. Debbie (Straubaugh) Dumek (1/69) sent her new address in New Port Richie, FL so that she wouldn't miss the reunion in '89. Lunn (Zeinert) Hagerty (6/69) and John Zayac (6/69) have begun to organize the 20 year reunion for their class next uear.

1970's

Susan Hall (6/70) is practicing architecture in New York City but spends most of her time at her home in upstate NY. She manages the computer aided drafting program at her office and is aware of how they can speed up and simplify a task Donna (Federer) Muers (6/70) has been married for eight years and lives in Canton. She instructs mentally retarded adults in Stark County. Joyce (Hanzak) Lisiewski (6/70) lives in Cleveland with her husband and two boys. Joyce is a secretary at the Jewish Community Federation of Cleveland. Carol (Valaitis) Beardmore (6/70) lives in Queensland, Australia with her husband and son Michelle (Rosiu) Amato (6/71), her husband and four daughters have lived in Detroit, Atlanta, and Roanoke, Currently they are in Londonderry, NH. Donna (Lasko) Schleich (6/71) has been a registered medical technologist at University Hospital of Cleveland for eleven years. Currently she is the supervisor of the Clinical Immunology Laboratory. She is married and has a three-year-old daughter. Br. William Lanning O.F.M. (6/71) is currently at St. Peter's Church in Chicago. Chuck (6/71) and Sherry (Kepler) Cashin (6/71) have two children and have been happily married since '74. Each continues their successful careers-Chuck with First Federal and Sherry with the law firm of LaPorte and Ipavec. They live in Cleveland Heights. John Wolf (6/72) is married with a one-year-old son and lives in Sarasota, FL. He works for Davis Meter and

Supply Co. Jim (72) and Lisa (Pring) Ferenc (77) had their first child last December Lisa works at NASA and Jim Works for Conrail. They live in North Olmsted Donald (72) and Linda (Montonaro) Boden (6/71) have recently changed their address in Indianapolis. Constance (Thompson) Ricks (72) lives in Madison, WI with her husband who is a Dentist. Maureen (Venus) Croule (72) is currently a paralegal in the Phoenix area. Rosemary (Losh) Goebel (72) and her family have just moved to a new address in Parma Rita (Moore) Turske (72) lives in Strongsville with her husband. They both work at NASA. Shirley (Trout) Girard (73) sent us her address in Manor. TX. She thought that maybe her folks were getting tired of forwarding her mail. Diane (Backus) Ferraro (73) has not received the newsletter since '83, so she sent us her new Eluria address. Alan (6/71) and Lisa (Fortini) Campbell (73) live in the Chicago area. Lisa was in town last fall to speak to the local chapter of the American Marketing Association. Rustu (76) and Peggy (Brennan) Kean (74) sent us a picture from their September wedding. Of the 27 people in the picture 29 were from JMH (two were outside when the photo was taken). Peggu is a payroll supervisor for Forest City, and Rusty is a Cleveland policeman. They'd enjoy hearing from other grads at their Brooklyn Home. Evangeline (Clark) **Vright (74)** sent us her new address and indicated that she has been married since 1980. Nick Kovalkevick (73) is president of a medium sized auto parts corporation. He has a three-year-old daughter and would like to hear how other classmates are doing Dave (74) and Deborah (Bishop) Dickinson (78) have been married nearly nine years and have two children. They live in Brookpark where Dave is an inspector, and Deborah works for St. Paul insurance. Wayne Dawson (74) works for Manco Inc. of Cleveland. He is married and has two children. Maru Beth lons (75) has been a violinist with the Dhio Chamber Orchestra. She also plaus with the Cleveland Ballet and Cleveland Opera. She does a great deal of free-lancing and performing in the Cleveland area. Dr. John Battaglia (75) is in his fourth year of psychiatric residency at the Baylor College of Medicine. In his leisure time he still maintain his interest in herpetology. Carol (Fortini) Davission (76) is on active duty with the Air Force stationed at Langley, VA. She and her husband have a daughter born last August. Nancy (Daff) Romine (76) likes the mountains in Aurora, CO, a lot better than Atlanta. They recently moved there when her husband was transferred. Lee Hart (78) has been working as a cook on crewed charter sailboats for the past two seasons in the Caribbean and plans to sail to the Mediterranean this summer. She had spent over three years as a journalist. Kathy (Kilner) Ford (78) lives in Cleveland er husband and nearly year-old daughter. Kathy works with computers at National City Bank, Ray Hanzak (78) was married last July in Minneapolis where he works with electronics and also at a children's hospital. Ann Hanzak (78) is single and lives in Detroit where she works carring for the elderly. Paula .Fortini) Lamberti (79) works for a law firm in Washington D.C. Her husband is on active duty with the Navy.

1980's

Martha (Zoil) Mencke (80) and her husband both work at Deaconesss Hospital. Their first child, Christopher, was born last August. Brian Barkdull (80) is with the Peace Corps in Nepal. Therese (McEntee) Kwit (81) was married last

June She is a respiratory therapist at St. Vincent Charity Hospital. Jay Menc (82) gave up teaching after one year to be an entertainer on a cruise ship in the Bahamas. Mary Clark (83) was married in April Rhonda Robinson (83). "Is working as a manager at ID clothing store, as she finishes her degree as (sic) Radolist." Cherly (Kingrey) Powel (83) lives in Austin, TX with her husband who is in the Army. "They have a baby girl named Bibbianna." Mary Faith Freeman (84) is looking forward to her October wedding and honeymoon in Hawaii. Natalie Peterson (86) was named to the Dean's List at Carnegie Mellon.

STAFF

Dr. Patricia Kearney sent a note of appreciation for the newsletter and also the address of Dr. Florence Arday. Eleanor Kosman sent us a few notes of former alums: John Maxey is a patent attorney and member of the Westlake Planning Commission. Robert Giles is executive editor of The Detroit Press and has written a book on newspaper management. Betty (Thomay) Kerkay spent last summer in Yugoslavia and Hunga.'y Her husband was on a Fulbright Scholarship. Anna Maraschky has been retired since 1965 (can it really be that long ago) but still enjoys the newsletter. Ellenor Molinari expressed her appreciation to all those who contributed to the scholarship fund in memory of Rico. Roger Ramseyer is the superintendent of Green Local Schools in Smithville, OH and would enjoy hearing from any of his old track and cross country team members.

IN MEMORIAM

J. Freeman Drinkall Faculty
Robert A. Midlik Faculty
Erna Schulze Staff
Isabelle (Mccallum) Bonath (1/34)
Robert Black (6/38)
John E. Thomas (6/46)
Robert Vetrovsky (6/47)
Irene (Zuk) Racchi (6/48)
Margaret (Vanderzyden) Boessnick (6/49)
Richard C. Lonacre (6/51)
Carol (Hinkel) Galo (1/53)
Diane (Jennings) Fisher (1/59)
Jo Anne (Sesek) Morrow (6/66)
Theodore Hudson (6/83)

WOWIII

Since I took this job in 1984, donations and expenses have just about come out even. In fact, there have been some anxious moments when the postmaster totalled up the Due Bill! But we have managed to stay in the black. With the last newsletter I had hoped to start a drive that would eventually lead to the purchase of a new computer. Never in my wildest dream did I expect such a response. It was overwhelming! Once again you have all shown your interest and support in the Alumni Association. It was truly gratifying. To make a long story short, the computer and support material are in place and there was enough left over to cover the cost of this newsletter. It may drive me crazy trying to get used to the new system (as anyone who has purchased a new computer will testify) but, it will save a tremendous amount of time in the long run and be able to do some things that we were only able to dream about in the past. Thanks to you, the future has never looked better.

Time For An Update

Because so many people have been added to our roles in the last two years, this may be a good time to review the history and function of the Alumni Association. The association is a non-profit (soon to be incorporated) organizatio which promotes the interests, history, friends and alumni of John Marshall High School. Membership is open to all graduates, former students, faculty (past and present), and anyone who expresses an interest in John Marshall. While there is no membership fee or annual dues, the total operation is funded by the tax deductible donations of alumni and friends.

The newsletter of the association is the vehicle of communication to 16,000 active members. In its fifteenth year of publication, it is published in June and December each year and sent to anyone who is currently on our mailing list.

The association is governed by a board of directors made up of the principal and those faculty members who are alumni of John Marshall. The Board appoints officers, including the Alumni Director, who oversee the day to day operations.

The Balance Sheet-1987

Income (1987)	\$7,796.42	Scholarship Funds (5/1/88)
Expenses (1987)		
Printing (2 newsletters)	\$858 88	Molinari \$2,070 00
Paper	\$700.00	Oleski \$617.00
Bulk Mailing Permit	\$50.00	Bauer \$11,900.00
Postage (2 newsletters)	\$2,300.00	
Postage Due (returns)	\$450.00	
Telephone	\$483.00	
Director	\$932.00	
Yearbook Add	\$75.00	
Incorporation Fee	\$25.00	
	\$5,865.00.	

HISTORY

Franklin Hayba (1/44) recently sent us the negatives of several hundred photos that were taken in and around JMH in the early 40's. This is certainly a welcome addition to our archives and we are all in his debt. In addition, smaller, but no less important, donation of memorabilia arrive in our office on a regular basis.

It has thus become increasingly clear to me that sooner or later all of this information will have to be put together. For some time I have entertained the idea of writing the history of JMH. Hopefully this will be in the not too distant future. In the meantime, if you come across any bits and pieces of our history, please keep us in mind-and please, don't run out to your local bookstore just yet!

POSTAGE --- SAYED!

Starting late last year I began adding Carrie Route Pre-Sort numbers to about 10,000 of our addresses. While it was a long arduous task, the net result would have been a savings of at least \$150.00 in the mailing cost of each newsletter. Just about the time i finished the task, new postal rates were announced and my heart sank. However, while some hefty increases were announced for many categories, those for non-profit organizations were essentially unaffected. So at least in this round, we were spared.

SOMETHING NEW

Did you ever wonder how many JMH'ers live in Farmington Hills, MI or Lakeland, FL or your home town? Wouldn't it be an interesting idea to have a regional reunion? Drop us a line, with our new computer we can at least get you started.

WHY TWN?

"My wife and I both receive the alumni news-why not just send one and save the postage?" We have received this suggestion several times. The computer generated mailing labels are based on lists from each graduating class. These class lists are absolutely vital to reunion committees, and if spouses are from different classes, then we can't delete a name just to save the postage on a newsletter. The alternate is to hand pull the duplicate labels—far too time consuming with 16,000 labels. Perhaps the new system will help-as soon as I figure it out!

REUNIONS

- 1938--(10/1/88)-Eleanor Jean (Senne) Christopherson, 1689 Walnut Ln., Rocky River, 0H 44116. 331-0843.
- 1939--(5/20/89)-Elizabeth (Jenkins) Wood, 23719 Mill Rd., North Olmsted, OH 44070. 734-3287.
- **1943**--(9/10/88)-William Chown, 676 Sonora Ct., Berea, OH 44017. 234-4519.
- 1945--(8/19/88)-Betty (Whitty) Keeler, 27333 Ellington Rd., Westlake, DH 44145.
- **JAN '49**--(1989)-Mary Lou Noel, 3722 Glenbar Ct., Fairview Park, OH 44126. 331-6166.
- **1953**--(7/2/88)-Fran (Goder) Jarolimek, 23783 Ambour Dr., North Olmsted, OH 44070. 779-5558.
- 1958--(7/9/88)-Rae (Kramer) Hahn, 17116 Milburn Ave., Cleveland, OH 44 35: 941-0417.
- JAN 163--(1988)-Thomas Cusick, 209 Linden St., Waltham, MA 02172.
- JUNE '63-(9/24/88)-Bobbie (LaPlante) Matysiak, 4748 Springwood Dr., Brooklyn, OH 44144. 398-3812.
- 1964--(7/15/89)-Dorothy (McGuffage) Russell, 10602 Joan Ave.,#4, Cleveland, OH 44111. 941-3974
- **1969**--(1989)-John Zayac, 1900 Grove Ct. #304, Cleveland, OH 44113. 861-4848.
- **1973**--(1988)-Kim (Messenger) Schrieber, 19271 Bennett Rd., North Royalton, OH 44133. 237-6595.
- **1978**--(1988)-Maureen (Conley) Wilson, 13557 Atlantic Rd., Strongsville, DH 44136. 572-0032.
- The following people are willing to help plan a reunion but, they can't do it alone. Why not drop them a line and let them know you'd be willing to lend a hand?
- 1940 Louise (Grall) Patterson, 19333 N. Sagamore, Fairview Park, OH 44126 or Jean (Gorman) Clark, 19519 Marwood, Cleveland, OH 44135.
- 1941 Don Spencer, 8813 Broadview Rd., Broadview Hts., OH, 44147. 526-4880.
- 1946 Marian Unterberger, 3696 West 129 St., Cleveland, OH 44111.
- 1947 Herb Rolland, 20027 Westhaven Ln., Rocky River, DH 44116. 331-4720.
- **1975** Shar larkulik) Nemes, 3377 Tyler, Brunswick, OH 44212. 225-5955.